Dear colleague,
I write with reference to the proposed industrial action invoked by many of the unions whose members are staff members of this School.  If you are a member of one of the unions that are due to strike on 30 November, you would be eligible to take part in that action and abstain from duty on that day.
I set out below an extract of the advice that has been issued on behalf of the employer to cover those circumstances:

Pay Implications

A deduction will only be made if the employee was due to work that day.  This deduction is not a penalty for taking strike action.  Strike action is a breach of contract and employers are therefore entitled to claim damages as a result, on the basis outlined below: 

· Employees on Teachers Conditions of Service

For those staff who were due to work for the whole of the strike day, the deduction will be at the rate of 1/365 of annual salary.  Staff who hold contracts requiring them to attend for only part of the day will have a pro-rata deduction applied based on the proportion of their total contracted working hours lost.
· Employees on Other Conditions of Service

A deduction will be made from the pay of those who strike.  This will be calculated on the principle of 1/5th of a week’s pay per day for full time employees to reflect the proportion of time lost out of the working week.  For part-time staff the deductions will be for actual hours lost. This deduction is not a penalty for taking strike action.  

Pension Implications

Any member of the Teachers Pension Scheme (TPS) who strikes will not have this day counted as ‘reckonable service’.  This will be notified to Teachers Pensions and reflected in the calculation of their pension upon retirement. There is no provision for buy back within the TPS.

 Any member of the Local Government Pension Scheme who chooses not to cross a picket line and is deemed to take strike action will lose that day’s pensionable service, including the employer contribution.  However, this service can be bought back by paying 16% of a notional day’s pay, as prescribed by the scheme regulations, by completing an Absence Due to Strike Action form (available from the School office by Friday 30 December 2011. Requests for buy back will be processed in February. Further advice on buy-back of their lost pension is available from Norfolk Pensions Services
Yours sincerely

 

Chair of Governors
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